
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
Dear	Praying	Brothers	and	Sisters,	 	 	 																																																				October	2018	
	

	 Praise	God,	the	Bena	men’s	meeting	went	tremendous!	Over	
30	men	made	professions	of	faith	making	it	the	greatest	evangelistic	
meeting	we	have	seen	since	coming	to	PNG!	The	carpentry	classes	
were	well	received	and	the	tools	greatly	appreciated.	Thank	you	for	
your	sacrifices	to	purchase	the	tools.	Seku	told	me	that	he	felt	like	he	
was	on	another	planet	at	the	meeting	and	did	not	want	to	leave.	
Please	keep	praying	for	Seku	along	with	Apewei	to	get	saved.	Tim	
preached	about	being	a	being	a	good	soldier	of	Christ	from	2	
Timothy	2	on	the	last	day	of	the	meeting.	Please	pray	for	the	30	plus	
men	to	stand	strong	and	follow	Christ	as	the	go	back	to	their	family	
and	villages.	

	
November	2nd	and	3rd	are	the	next	evangelistic	meetings	at	Sagifa.	Please	pray	for	

God’s	Spirit	to	break	through	the	satanic	stronghold.		A	few	people	are	under	conviction	but	
are	struggling	to	wholly	place	their	faith	in	Christ	alone.	Please	pray	for	God	to	open	the	
eyes	of	their	understanding	that	they	might	trust	Christ.	
	

We	are	trying	to	use	every	avenue	we	can	to	reach	people	at	Sagifa.	We	would	like	to	
hold	a	solar	class	at	Sagifa	(similar	to	the	carpentry	classes	that	we	had	at	the	men’s	
meeting.)	We	would	also	like	to	help	national	pastors	with	their	need	for	lights	to	study	
with.	Please	pray	with	us	for	$3,000	for	this	project.		
	

	 Great	things	have	been	happening	at	
GBBC	as	well!	Graduation	is	just	a	few	weeks	
away.	Please	pray	for	the	graduates	to	be	faithful	
and	for	them	to	keep	their	hearts	right.	Satan	
always	seems	to	try	them	as	they	come	to	the	
finish	line.	Please	pray	for	wisdom	as	we	work	
on	scheduling	classes	and	the	budget	for	next	
year.	We	need	could	really	use	$10,000	support	
for	the	Bible	College	before	Christmas.	We	
deeply	appreciate	your	sacrifices	for	the	gospel’s	
sake.	Praying	for	you.			
	
For	His	glory,	
Tim,	Leandra,	Lydia,	and	Levi	Hawes		


